
March 5, 2024 

LD227 Hearing 

Honorable Member of the Judiciary Committee, 

My name is Jean Hood and I am here to ask you to vote ought not to pass on LD227. it is a 

bad idea for Maine! Outside the morality issue, we are already stating to support illegal 
immigrants with housing and healthcare. Should this pass we would be adding another 
financial burden to our tax payers by providing free care for abortions and gender 

reaffirming surgeries for not just those inside the state, but outside the state as well. How 
can the Maine working people, who are already overtaxed, carry this additional burden? 
Thank you for giving great thought to this bill and voting ought not to pass. 

Jean Hood 

Benton, Maine




